2004-02-10
Linking Kitsilano Beach to Jericho and Spanish Banks

A proposal has recently been put forward for the completion of the missing section of the Seaside Bike Route from Kitsilano Beach to Jericho Beach. This proposal is for a dedicated two-way lane for walkers, joggers, in-line skaters, skateboards, wheelchair users, and cyclists along Point Grey Road linking Jericho and Kitsilano Beach. 

The Vancouver Area Cycling Coalition (VACC) finds this proposal for closing the gap between Kitsilano Beach and Jericho Beach very exciting, fully supports the concept, and strongly urges Vancouver City Council to also back this proposal along with a quick implementation, by:

1. Endorsing the concept of the proposal.

2. Instructing City staff to include the funding of this proposal in the next (2005) capital funding cycle.

3. Instructing City staff to commence work on this concept for completion, at the latest, by 2008.

Users of the Seaside Route in the Kitsilano area include recreational cyclists (some with families) out for a relaxing ride, commuters from UBC to downtown, randonneur or racing cyclists on exercise rides, as well as in-line skaters, joggers and walkers out to enjoy the shoreline.  This is an extremely popular active transportation area with the potential to be even more so.  On weekends, and even some weekdays, joggers on Point Grey Road vie for space on the road with cyclists and motorized vehicles, as sidewalk space is at a premium. 

Currently the continuous and extremely popular Seaside Route extends from the north end of Burrard Street downtown, along Coal Harbour, around Stanley Park and False Creek to Kitsilano Beach with the only interruption of the path from downtown to UBC being between Kitsilano and Jericho Beach. At this point, walkers and joggers must vie for space on a narrow sidewalk while cyclists have the option of either using the Seaside Bypass or staying on Point Grey Road.  

The Seaside Bypass requires cyclists to climb a steep hill on Trafalgar, which greatly discourages less experienced cyclists from continuing beyond Kitsilano Beach. The alternative - braving the fast moving traffic on Cornwall and Point Grey Road – is hardly more appealing. 

While Point Grey Road east of Alma is signed as a low-speed street, the reality is otherwise. The route is currently much faster moving than the posted 30 km/h signage indicates. The proposed changes would create many benefits to, residents of the area, to Vancouverites in general, and to others. These include:

· traffic speed and volume would be reduced, providing a quieter, safer neighbourhood

· safety of non-motorized users of the road would greatly increase

· air quality along the shore would improve 

· residents and the City would benefit from the higher property valuation that tends to go accompany cycling and active transportation facilities

· personal health would be improved through better exercise opportunities 

· tourism could benefit as visitors extend their trip to Spanish Banks and UBC

This completed route could become a showcase for the City at minimal cost, and the implementation could be done quite easily through the removal of the eastbound traffic lane and requiring eastbound motorists to remain on the underutilized 4th Avenue from Alma to either Macdonald or Burrard.

The VACC is available to discuss this proposal further at your convenience.

